
SATBUSS Minutes June 17th, 2021  
  
Attending: Baki Cakici (Leading the meeting), Anna Elizabeth Thomsen, Liselotte Lagerstedt, Mads 
Christiansen, Alex Thor Dalum, Mads Kjeldgaard Caspersen, Anne Jensen (Secretary), Lise Lawaetz Winkler 
(guest) 

 
• Approval of minutes from last SATBUSS (from May 27th 2021) 

•  Approved 
  

• Approval of agenda 
•  Approved 

 
•  Follow-up on the Action Plan (see elaboration on this in the SATBUSS folder)  

Lise Lawaetz Winkler, Dean of Education Support, joins us 
 
A Study Environment Assessment Action Plan was approved by the Board of Studies 31 May. 
At that occasion, a student representative mentioned that he was a bit puzzled to find that 
the point about utilizing SAT members to refer students with wellbeing issues to the right 
information and help was left out of the action point 1.2 (Awareness on where to get help 
and information). The questions on when and how to involve student representatives also 
relates to action point 1.3 (Exclusion, bullying, harassment, and discrimination) and the 
discussions of these action points were somewhat overlapping when discussing and drafting 
the Action Plan.  
For this reason, Lise has joined us to hear perspectives from student representatives on how 
to include the students at ITU and make them aware of how their voices can be heard 
through SAT and Board of Studies (BoS). 

• The student representatives/active students work well as a link between the students 
and SAT/BoS. 

• It is important to note that the students are not aware of the SATs or different 
Boards where subjects such as the ones in the Action Plan are discussed. We need to 
make the students aware of the SATs, BoS, Student Council etc. 

• Make use of the public space/atrium to let the students know of the different Boards 
and SAT (when we get back to ITU full time) 

• The diversity issue needs a bigger group of student inputs – the SAT representatives 
do not feel comfortable representing all students on this matter 

• There is still a need and a continuous demand for a new diversity officer, but even 
though representatives in BoS have suggested this there has not been any clear 
answers or action taken on this yet 

   
• News from the programmes  

GBI: We have finished reading the Quota 2 applications for this year’s admissions.  
 
DIM: 144 students (so far) have accepted their offer of admission to the programme – 178 
students got the offer. Around 340 students applied. 
 
ILM: No news. 

  
• AOB  

https://itustudent.itu.dk/%7E/media/itu-student/campus-life/student-life/assesment-of-the-study-environment/2020-reports/bos_20210602_approved-stuenvass-action-plan-2021-2024_final-pdf.pdf?la=en


• Update on statistics from Graduate Report and the possible communication of this 
to the students (Anne) 

• The numbers for employment and estimated workload in first job after 
graduating can be found at  Uddannelsesguiden (www.ug.dk)  

• Meetings next semester (Anne) 
• Bookings for next semester will come during July or beginning of August – 

depending on when the Board of Studies (BoS) meetings are booked. SAT 
meetings are aligned with BoS meetings to give us time to discuss any 
items for BoS.  

 

http://www.ug.dk/

